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Yankee Lady  
Comes to Indianapolis 

 
 

The Yankee Lady is the pristine B-17 

painstakingly restored to award winning 

specifications.  One of the very few heavy bombers 

of its type still flying and on which you can have a 

living history flight experience will be a special 

guest at this yearôs 306
th
 Bomb Group Historical 

Association Reunion in Indianapolis, Indiana, 

October 5 to 8.  For those who elect to engage in the 

flight experience on Saturday, 7 October, your 

adventure begins with a briefing and then you take 

your station. The authenticity of this craft is 

spellbinding. After taxiing and takeoff, you will 

have 30 minutes in the air.  Upon reaching a 

cruising speed of 150mph at an altitude of 1200 feet 

you are able to move to other positions in the Fort, 

including the Plexiglas nose, flight deck, bomb bay, 

radio room and waist gunnery section. 

As your mission ends youôll better know the 

courage of the sky men who flew vast armadas of 

these majestic aircraft, who commanded the clouds 

and rode on thunder. 

For those who remain on the ground, the 

unmistakable roar of the Flying Fortress forces your 

eyes skyward as thunder resonates from the four 

radial engines of the plane.  As you track the 

approaching aircraft, the sun glints off polished 

aluminum skin and you know you have encountered 

something special in rarefied air ï the mighty plane 

that became one of the symbols of World War II air 

supremacy.   

On Saturday afternoon, the reunion attendees 

will have an opportunity to tour the Indiana War 

Memorial.  Brig. Gen. J. Stewart Goodwin (Ret.) 

will give a short presentation on the IWM. 
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A Message from 306
th

 

BGHA 2015-2017 

President Steve Snyder 
I hope you are getting excited 

about our upcoming 2017 306
th
 

BGHA Reunion in Indianapolis.  In 

addition to our usual activities, 

Reunion Chairman Doug Rapp (grandson of 368
th
 

Squadron co-pilot Charles Rapp) has lined up some 

spectacular new attractions, which includes some 

impressive guest speakers and ï the B-17G Yankee Lady 

flying in for tours and rides!  World War II era veterans 

will have the opportunity to fly at no cost, and must 

make reservation for the flight on the reunion 

registration form. 

If youôve never crawled (and I mean crawled) 

through a World War II B-17 Flying Fortress 4-engine 

bomber, this is your chance so do not miss it.  Further-

more, if you want to check off an item from your Bucket 

List, go up for a ride.  For those attending the reunion, 

and want to experience the thrill of flying in a B-17, 

reservations can be made for Saturday, 7 October at 

http://yankeeairmuseum.org/fly/b-17-rides/.  Cost of the 

fl ight is $450 per person.  Iôve been up, and believe me, 

it is the thrill of a lifetime to get a little taste of what 

those courageous, young men experienced 70+ years 

ago.  However, it is much more pleasant without being 

in freezing temperatures, having German fighters 

shooting at you, and having flak exploding all around 

you. 

If you have not already done so, make your hotel 

reservation (before the rooms are sold out!), send in the 

Reunion registration form printed on page 5 in this issue 

of Echoes, or at our website www.306bg.us.  If flying, 

make your airplane reservations. 

We also want you to become an official member of 

the 306
th
 Bomb Group Historical Association by 

completing the membership registration form on our 

website and included on page 31 of this issue of Echoes.  

You must enroll to be a member.  

While youôre on the website, check out all the 

information that is available to you about the Bomb 

Group and its veterans.  I meet a lot of people at the 

many PowerPoint presentations I make and air shows I 

attend around the country.  I find it so unfortunate to 

learn that the vast majority know very little about ñtheir 

vetò whether it be a father, uncle, cousin, or grandfather.  

Fortunately, through the continued effort and direction 

of our webmaster, Charles Neal, the 306
th
 BGHA 

website contains a wealth of information, making it 

easier to learn about 306th vets.  

It is our duty to remember. 

Thank you.  Steve  
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(continued from page 1) 

This magnificent building has three main floors. 

On the upper level is the breathtaking Shrine Room. 

The Shrine Room, symbolizing peace and unity, is 

made of materials from all over the world, symbolic 

of the worldwide nature of the ñGreat War.ò The 

room is 110' tall and 60' square. The 24 blood red 

pillars made of Vermont marble support the vast 

ceiling. Hanging in the center of the room is the 

Star of Destiny made of Swedish Crystal to guide 

the welfare of the nation. Below that is the flag of 

the United States. In the center of the room, below 

the flag, is the Altar of Consecration, the altar to the 

flag. The altar inspires good citizenship and is a 

place to remember fallen soldiers and comrades. 

Those who visit the Shrine Room leave with a 

renewed sense of patriotism and an appreciation for 

the sacrifices of those who fought in the ñGreat 

War.ò  
 

 
 

The main floor houses exhibit space, the 

administrative offices, two meeting rooms, and the 

Pershing Auditorium.  Listed on this level are the 

names of all Hoosiers who participated in WW I 

and all Hoosiers killed or missing in action from 

WW II, Korea, and Vietnam.  

The building also contains a free military 

museum that portrays the history of Indiana's 

gallant veterans from the Battle of Tippecanoe, 

through the several wars in which the United States 

has been engaged, to the present.  

Among the interesting exhibits and items on 

display are the USS Indianapolis (CA-35) Gallery, 

numerous military firearms and uniforms, an AH-

1 Cobra Attack Helicopter, and hundreds of other 

artifacts, photos, and documents 

On Thursday, 5 October, reunion attendees will 

have the opportunity to visit the Muscatatuck Urban 

Training Center, a 1,000 acre facility used to train 

civilian first responders, joint civilian/military 

response operations, and military urban warfare.  

The complex is a consortium of governmental, 

public, and private entities that are pooling their 

unique capabilities in order to provide the most 

realistic training experience possible. The training 

center is used for a variety of scenarios by a 

multitude of civilian and military organizations, 
 

 
 

both foreign and domestic.  Included on the grounds 

is a subway simulation complex used for weapons 

of mass destruction (WMD) attack simulations, 

over 100 buildings (including many with 

basements), over a mile of tunnels, 120+ training 

structures, a seven-story building, an active farm 

used to train soldiers how to handle animals and 

crops, a flooded town, downed airline, wrecked 

train, advanced cyber range, and more. 

Friday afternoonôs featured guest speaker is Dr. 

Susanne Meinl, a Munich-based 

historian who specializes in 

researching and paying tribute to 

downed Allied airmen who 

bailed out over Germany, many 

of whom were mistreated by the 

Gestapo or civilians on the 

ground.  She is an expert at 

finding crash sites and 

documenting the fate of the men who flew them. 

For those who come early, Wednesday, 4 

October will feature a special tour of the Soldiers 

and Sailors Monument and the Col. Eli Lilly Civil 

War Museum.  Recognized as one of the worldôs 

outstanding monuments, the structure has come to 

symbolize both the City of Indianapolis and the 

state of Indiana.  The Soldiers and Sailors 

Monument is Indianaôs official memorial to the 

Hoosiers that served in the Revolutionary War, the 

War of 1812, the Mexican War, the Civil War, the 

Frontier Wars, and the Spanish-American War.  The 

limestone used for the monument is gray oolitic 
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limestone from the Romona quarries of Owen 

County.  It stands 284 feet, 6 inches high, only 15 

feet shorter than the Status of Liberty. 
 

 
 

The Soldiers and Sailors Monument houses the 

Colonel Eli Lilly Civil War Museum on the lower 

level, as well as a Gift Shop.  From the Observation 

Level, visitors have a 360 degree view of the city 

skyline from 275 feet up.  The Observation Level 

can be reached by climbing 331 steps or riding an 

elevator 90% of the distance and climbing the 

remaining 31 steps to get a wonderful view of 

downtown Indianapolis. 

The traditional Veteranôs Round Table will be 

Saturdayôs featured event.  However, this year, the 

discussion will take on a different twist when one of 

Indianaôs university professors monitors the 

conversations as local college students interview 

our veterans. 

This yearôs reunion organizer is Douglas Rapp, a 

retired Major who celebrated 

32 years of honorable service 

in the United States Army.  

He is now the President and 

CEO of the Cyber Leadership 

Alliance, a nonprofit industry 

organization and an action 

arm for cyber efforts in 

Indiana.  An avid World War II historian, his 

affiliation with the 306
th
 comes via his grandfather, 

Lt. Charles U. Rapp, Jr., Co-Pilot of the 368
th
 B-17 

Hard to Get the day it crashed in the Budberg area 

of Germany near Gelsenkirchen.Â   

 

Want the experience of a  

lifetime?  Take a ride on 

the Yankee Lady. 

See page 7 for details! 

 

 

From the Editor 
 

Public Law 106-380 

and the 306
th

 BGHA 
 

(EditorΩs contact 

information on page 2) 
 

Public Law 106-380 enacted 

by Congress in October 2000, 

directed the American Folklife 

Center at the Library of Congress to establish a 

program to collect video and audio recordings of 

personal histories and testimonials of American war 

veterans.  The act, commonly cited as the Veteransô 

Oral History Project Act, moved veterans to action.  

Almost 1,500 World War II veterans die each day, 

and those who remain fear dying without telling 

their story.  Very humble when they returned home 

following the end of the war, our World War II era 

veterans now recognize the need to remember the 

struggle and the price of victory.  They need to 

document in some manner what their generation 

had to sacrifice and how they endured all they did in 

order to claim victory.  Motivated by the desire to 

pass along their stories to future generations, and 

facing their own mortality, they have shared their 

personal accounts in numerous venues.  Collecting 

those recordings and interviews and making them 

accessible to others runs the spectrum from 

donating the recordings to a public holding to 

harboring it in the confines of the family.  However, 

oral histories are of immeasurable value to 

historians, researchers, authors, journalists, film 

makers, scholars, and students.  It is in our Nationôs 

best interest to collect and catalog the histories of 

World War II veterans so future generations will 

have access to original sources of information. 

Thankfully, veterans have consented to be 

interviewed and have entered the classroom to share 

their stories and to record their own oral histories.  

On the 306
th
 Bomb Group Historical Associationôs 

website, veteran interviews have been uploaded, 

with many more to be included. 

The fear is that some stories will not ever be 

documented.  Here is where you come in.  As part 

of the 306
th
ôs mission, we are dedicated to 

preserving the memories of our vets and educating 

current and future generations so they may better 

appreciate the realities of war and the sacrifices 

made by those who served in uniform during  
(continued on page 15) 
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Additional IMPORTANT Information 

Item #1 At our agreed upon and guaranteed $114 rate we can choose from Double rooms (2 queens, 

sleeps up to 4), King Rooms with a sofa (sleeps up to 4), or a King Room (sleeps 1 or 2).  Suites are not 

available for the $114 price.  Use the number for the front desk at the top of the form to make your reservation.  

Be sure to reserve early if you want a wheelchair accessible room. 

Item #2 Remember:  The deadline for reserving your hotel room is September 8th.  The special rate will 

be in effect and made available by the hotel for 2 days prior the official start date of our reunion (i.e., beginning 

3 October).  Your contact person for hotel room issues is Sara Gabbard (hotel's sales representative).  If you 

need an accessible room, be sure to speak with Sara directly.  Her work hours are Monday thru Friday, 9am-

5pm Eastern time.  Hotel main phone is (317) 856-9100. 

Item #3 Please do not forget to list your meal choices on the registration form for the Saturday banquet 

with a number of each choice desired for everybody in your party.   

Item #4 Save a copy of your registration before mailing it; be sure to bring a copy with you to the 306
th
 

Bomb Group Hospitality Desk to pick up your Welcome Package.  

Item #5 Before sealing the envelope to send off your registration form, please take a moment to make 

sure your numbers add up before you write your check.  Catching those little mistakes early are very helpful to 

the treasurer. 

Item #6 Send your registration and check made payable to 306
th

 BGHA  to  

Jennifer MINDALA, 3244 S. LAMAR STREET, DENVER, CO  80227. 

Item #7 Historical averages for Indianapolis this time year indicate the weather is in the low 70s/high 60s 

during the day and in the high 40s at night.  A sweater, a jacket (or both) and even an umbrella might come in 

handy.  And remember, sometimes hotel restaurants and conference rooms can be a bit chilly. 

Item #8 Come early and join us on Wednesday afternoon for the optional visit to the Soldiers & Sailors 

Monument/Colonel Eli Lilly Civil War Museum. 

****Item #9****  If you are a World War II-era veteran and would like to take a ride in the Yankee 

Lady, you must sign-up on the registration form.  World War II Vets fly FREE!  All others must sign up on 

the website http://yankeeairmuseum.org/fly/b-17-rides/.   Cost of the flight is $450 per person. 

:: 

Instructions for filling out the Registration Form 
 

(01)  Write as clearly as you can (we use the information to make name tags and event tickets). 

(02)  Hotel information and rates are at the top of the form.  Refer to this when making your reservations 

 with the hotel by phone. 

(03)  The first box on the right side of the form is the number of participants in your group for that activity 

(04)  The second box on the right of the form is the total amount due for the activity for those participating. 

(05)  Enter the information for all of the event activities in which you plan to participate. 

(06)  Near the bottom of the page is a box to enter the total amount due. 

(07)  Mark your meal choices for the banquet.  Ensure you have included a meal for every member of your 

 party attending the banquet. 

(08)  Make your check payable to 306
th

 BGHA  and to send it to Jennifer Mindala (see address below). 

(09)  Enter in the designated box the name of the veteran in whose honor you are attending. 

(10)  Fill in the name of all who are attending in your group at the bottom of the page. 

(11)  Send your completed form, along with your check to Jennifer Mindala.  (Be sure to save a copy for 

 your records.) 
 

http://yankeeairmuseum.org/fly/b-17-rides/
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Q Taxi and Takeoff 

Q 30 Minutes in the air  

Q Cruising speed of 150 MPH; altitude of 1200 feet  

Q Move to the Plexiglas nose, flight deck, bomb bay, radio room, and waist section 
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Secretaryôs 

Column  
By Barbara Neal  
(SecretaryΩs contact  

information on page 2) 

 

Thank you if you have 

now done the FREE 

registration as a Member for 2017 of the 306
th
 

Bomb Group Historical Association, either by mail 

or online at 306bg.us. Knowing who is currently 

following the 306
th
 and having current contact info, 

will save me a lot of work when mail or email is 

undeliverable. It will also help in figuring out 

reunion locations. If you have not yet registered, or 

helped your WWII veteran register, please do so 

now, OR call me for help registering. My cell phone 

number is on page 2 of each Echoes and at the 

Leadership tab of 306bg.us. Thanks! 

Copyright matters:  Recent questions from 

some website visitors have prompted more Board 

consideration.  Now posted near the bottom of our 

home-page of 306bg.us is a sentence including a 

link to ña human readable summary of the 

international Creative Commons licenseò (where 

also available is a link to the more detailed full 

license).  

If you go to the link from our home-page, it reads 

as follows (and underlined phrases have further 

explanatory info linked):  

You are free to: 
- Share ð copy and redistribute the material in 

any medium or format 

- Adapt ð remix, transform, and build upon 

the material 

- The licensor cannot revoke these freedoms as 

long as you follow the license terms.  

Under the following terms: 

- Attribution  ð You must give appropriate 

credit, provide a link to the license, and 

indicate if changes were made. You may 

do so in any reasonable manner, but not in 

any way that suggests the licensor 

endorses you or your use. 

- NonCommercial ð You may not use the 

material for commercial purposes. 

- ShareAlike ð If you remix, transform, or 

build upon the material, you must 

distribute your contributions under the 

same license as the original. 

- No additional restrictions ð You may 

not apply legal terms or technological 

measures that legally restrict others from 

doing anything the license permits. 

- Notices: 

- You do not have to comply with the 

license for elements of the material in the 

public domain or where your use is 

permitted by an applicable exception or 

limitation. 

- No warranties are given. The license may 

not give you all of the permissions 

necessary for your intended use. For 

example, other rights such as publicity, 

privacy, or moral rights may limit how 

you use the material.ƴ 

 

 

Webmaster Report 
by Charles Neal 

 

Visitors to our website 

increased this past year to 

over 53,000 who viewed 

221,993 pages.  While stats 

are not collected regarding the 

origin of our visitors, I am 

aware of inquiries from a 

surprising number people 

from Europe seeking information on our site to 

create memorials and to teach their succeeding 

generations.  So the slogan of ñreaching out to the 

worldò (including across generations) is in fact what 

we do.   

One thing that distinguishes our site, from a 

research perspective, is that we focus on original 

records; however, digging thru handwritten and 

typed documents to find particular information is 

difficult.  Today people are accustomed to the 

advantage that most of todayôs data is in a 

searchable form.  Being able to search and find 

pertinent information quickly, is critical to 

successful websites and in particular to our mission 

to honor WWII air campaign vets by educating 

succeeding generations about their service.  At our 

last reunion I initiated a project to index files on our 

site.  Thirteen people have volunteered, and thus far 

eight have indexed one or more files ï I thank you 

all.  An amazing amount has been accomplished 

and special thanks to folks indicated below; 
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however, I fear burning them out.  Please consider 

joining the project, anyone can do it that can read 

and type.  To learn how, just click on the 

highlighted ñclick hereò link on the main page just 

above the ñMembership_informationò button.   

Since creation on 8 November 2016, our 

searchable database contains today more than 

24,000 index entries.  Below is a summary of the 

percentage of records indexed by document 

category:  

¶ 100% of the Russell Strong Card File (all 

indexed by Charles Neal) 

¶ 36.5% of Missing Air Crew Reports (all 

indexed by Pat DiGeorge) 

- 19.5% of Mission reports (over 75% 

indexed by Cliff Deets and Wayne 

Tolmachoff) 

- 10% of individual histories (all indexed by 

Charles Neal) 

- 03.5% of Special Orders (all indexed by 

Cliff Deets)  

 

RECENT additions to the 306bg.us website:   

¶ general search tab that finds all indexed 

records for a given name 

¶ search of just the obituary file; past obits 

being added regularly by Secretary Barbara 

Neal 

¶ robust search function for the mission report 

file (accessible from our Archives page) 

¶ link to Amazon Smile program (for painless 

donations to our Association) 

¶ copyright notice added to the website home 

pageÂ 

 

 

The Toby Mug: 
The Rest of the Story 

 
 

[Editorôs Note:  The Toby Mug appearance at the 2016 

Dayton, Ohio Reunion generated a considerable amount of 

interest in the mug itself as well as the diligence necessary to 

create the reproduction of the mug that made its appearance 

in 12 OôClock High.  Mr. Peter Plumb, master creator of the 

reproduction, has written of his endeavors and has graciously 

consented to share it with us.] 

ABOUT DESIGNER PETE PLUMB  

I am the official licensee of the Twentieth 

Century Fox, Twelve Oôclock High Toby Jug.  My 

interest in my dadôs 8th AAF experience in WWII 

led me to replicate the famous movie jug and I have 

been selling them worldwide since 1994 under 

several different names but most recently, Archbury 

Classics. 

THE BACKGROUND  

As far back as I can 

remember I knew that my 

dad flew in B-17s in WWII. 

As a little kid, I didnôt know 

or care about details such as 

which Bomb Group he was in 

(487th) or the name of his 

plane.  I just knew that he 

was a navigator and sat in the 

nose under the clear dome 

and next to the two little 

windows and that his pilotôs 

name was ñOtto Petr.ò  


